Minutes of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners Association Trustees
July 27, 2010
Attending:  Dean DiCarlo, Karen Feth, George Gates, Ray Jirousek, Doug Mory, Joe Verderber, Lynne Woodman
The meeting was called to order by President Joe Verderber at 6:35.  
Treasurer’s report

We currently have approximately $150,400 total.  

President’s Report

We received a call from the Chapelton Court Homeowners Association seeking guidance on some landscape maintenance; we have helped them with recommendations in the past.

Turfscape did the grub and surface insect treatments in our grassy areas.  We still plan to aerate and over-seed, most likely in October, but will wait until we get a bid from Turfscape before proceeding.

Our decorative rocks in the circle on E. Glencoe are called Canadian Cobble; we have had to replace some of them, as they have been pressed into the ground by garbage and delivery trucks and snow removal equipment.

Restaining

All the houses are done; the contractor now is following up and scheduling painting of the doors.

Landscaping and trees

Our arborist, Ron Dawson, has been walking through the neighborhood surveying trees and will give us a quote on removing dead limbs and, in some cases, whole trees.  One tree that is badly split may be cabled for stability.  Dawson suggests we remove the dead tree next to the Feth residence.  

We will contact Martin Poder of Turfscape to chop apart the grapevines threatening several trees on the west side of our entrance driveway.

Turfscape has looked at the waterfall at the top of Glencoe Road.  Overgrowth and a few straggly trees should be cleared out and replaced with landscaping designed by their new landscape artist, who will give us recommendations free of charge.  

Weeds are invading the landscaping at the crash gate on the Wheatley Road side; we will investigate.
Roads, parking pads and driveways

Potholes have opened on West Glencoe and at a spot on the Glencoe hill about 90 yards down from the top.  Perrin proposes to dig out the troubled area on West Glencoe and replace it at a cost of $3,800.00.  Using the same equipment, they also suggest we re-do the four parking pads and repair a portion of Fisher’s driveway.  (These jobs require different equipment from what they bring to re-seal driveways.)
Alternatively we could wait until the parking pads age, and have Perrin patch the damaged area of West Glencoe now at a cost of $400.00.  

The board decided to patch West Glencoe and send message to homeowners that they can have individual repairs to their driveways for which they will be liable at $50 each.  The result will not look like new driveways, but will be patched.

New business
Ponds

Bill Feth dealt with the pond dredging last year.  He is displeased with the look of the ponds, and will bring it to the Glencairn trustees meeting if others in Glencoe are concerned as well.  Some free consultation is available through the state.  We will ask to study the feasibility and cost of a retaining pond across Wheatley Road to capture the silt load now pouring into our entranceway pond after rain events.

Mailboxes
A number of our mailboxes are failing: some have rot, some have borer bees.  We will look into the desirability and cost of replacing all of our mailboxes with the metal type seen at the Woods neighborhood and Chapelton Court.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 19th at 6:30 at the Wendling-Woodman home, 3382 East Glencoe.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00.
Respectfully submitted,
Lynne Woodman, Secretary

Glencoe HOA

